HB 2131 -- NONDRIVER'S LICENSE
SPONSOR: Kelley

This bill requires the Department of Revenue to give Missouri
residents the option of a nondriver's license that is compliant
with the federal Real ID Act of 2005, which must have specific
design elements. Any nondriver's license issued that does not meet
the requirements of the Real ID Act of 2005 must include a heading
reading "NOT FOR FEDERAL OFFICIAL USE."™ To obtain a Real ID
compliant nondriver's license, an applicant must present proof of
identity, Social Security number, and two proofs of address in
person at the department or at a driver's license bureau.



